
The negotiations between the City of St. Croix Falls and the Village of Osceola regarding the potential 

combination of their police departments have encountered challenges. The St. Croix Falls City Council 

met on July 29, 2024, and discussed the unease felt about the merger, despite recognizing potential 

long-term benefits. The City proposed a structure of 11 officers for the combined department, aiming for 

efficiency and budget savings. However, the inclusion of a lieutenant position by Osceola's Board was 

unacceptable to St. Croix Falls, leading to a stalemate. 

The St. Croix Falls City Council has decided to pause negotiations due to differences in department 

structure, unpreparedness for integration, and pending state funding. They have proposed an alternative 

solution, which can be considered until August 31, 2024. If this proposal is not accepted, the current 

interlocal agreement will terminate on September 30, 2024, requiring Osceola to find alternative law 

enforcement arrangements. The City of St. Croix Falls remains committed to mutual aid despite the 

potential end of the agreement. 

Conceptual Proposal Summary: 

Date: August 2, 2024 

Subject: Proposal for Law Enforcement Services for the Village of Osceola under the City of St. Croix 

Falls Police Department 

1. Service Provision: The City of St. Croix Falls will provide law enforcement services to the 

Village of Osceola, managed by the St. Croix Falls Police Chief and overseen by the St. Croix 

Falls Mayor and City Council. 

2. Co-brand Identity: A unified identity will be created, co-branding both municipalities under a 

name like "St. Croix Valley Police Department," while officially operating as the St. Croix Falls 

Police Department. 

3. Officer Hiring: Existing Osceola officers will be hired laterally under the St. Croix Falls labor 

contract, likely resulting in pay increases. They will be trained in St. Croix Falls' procedures and 

assigned ranks and duties by the Chief of Police. 

4. Service Contract: A comprehensive service contract will be developed, including budget 

creation, service provision, equipment maintenance and purchase, vehicle maintenance and 

replacement, storage, workspace, and training. 

5. Advisory Committee: An advisory committee will be established, with members chosen by the 

Osceola Village Board and including a St. Croix Falls City Council liaison. This committee will 

meet as needed to address issues, make recommendations, and advocate for Osceola. 
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